PERSONNEL
03.271

‑ Classified Personnel ‑

Reduction in Force

Process

During the budgeting process the Board shall determine the number of classified positions to be funded by the District. 
If it becomes necessary to reduce the number of classified employees within the budget year. the Superintendent may at any time make a reduction in the number of classified employees due to the following:

1. Reduction in funding,

2. Reduction in enrollment of students,

3. Changes in the District or school boundaries, or

4. Other compelling reasons as determined by the Superintendent.

The Superintendent shall provide at least thirty (30) calendar days written notification to employees affected.

Reduction in force of classified employees shall be defined as total separation from employment in the District. A change in duties or nonrenewal of a part-time position when an employee holds more than one (1) position shall not be considered a reduction in force. 

Order of Reduction

Employees who have less than four (4) years of continuous active service shall be reduced first.

In the event it is necessary to reduce classified employees who have more than four (4) years of continuous active service the Superintendent shall make reductions within each job classification affected based on seniority in the District and qualifications required for the position, such as specialty license/training, and whether the position is full-time or part-time, based on District needs.
Re‑employment

Employees with more than four (4) years of continuous active service in the District shall have the right of recall, if positions become available for which they are qualified. Recall of those individuals shall be implemented according to District seniority with restoration of primary benefits, including all accumulated sick leave and appropriate rank and step on the current salary schedule based on total number of years of service in the District. In addition, should these employees be subject to a reduction in force, they shall be granted continuation of benefits under COBRA.

When employees with less than four (4) years of continuous active service in the District are selected for reduction, they shall no longer be considered an employee and shall have no employee rights or benefits other than those granted under COBRA.
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